Sanbornton Public Library

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

September 18, 2012

Present: Trustees Wayne Elliott, Marla Davis, Kristen Rathjen, Joanne Dover and Library Director Cab Vinton. Excused: Trustee Linda VanValkenburgh.

Call to Order

Chair Wayne Elliott called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. on Tuesday, September 18, 2012, at the Library.
Secretary’s Report
Minutes of the June 17, 2012 meeting were approved (motion by Joanne Dover, seconded by Wayne Elliott).
Cab reminded the Trustees about the series of Open Houses for Trustees in the same area being organized by the NH Library Trustees Association; one is being held in Warren on September 18. The Association also has a listserv specially for Trustees; Cab will share sign-up instructions with the Board.

Report of the Treasurer

FY 2011-12 Wrap-up
Board members reviewed and discussed financials for the recently concluded fiscal year.

MOTION (Joanne D./ Marla D.): The motion to recommend the financial statements for FY 2011-12 to the town auditor for annual review passed unanimously, with $426.97 in unexpended funds plus $6.46 in earned interest being returned to the Town ($433.43).
Non-Appropriation Bank Accounts

The Building and Donations accounts have $4,176.86 and $16,333.18 in them, respectively. Cab will consult with staff to expand and prioritize the existing list of major library projects to help us plan future expenditures from these accounts. Since the Town’s Trustees of the Trust Funds have been able to secure much higher rates of return than the Library, the Board agreed not to ask for disbursement of Library trust funds until this plan is in place.
Joanne will work with Cab to modify how QuickBooks is set up to handle accounting Trust fund income and expenses; she suggests using a current liability account.

Financial Statements

MOTION (Marla D./ Joanne D.): The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss, and Budget vs. Actual statements from July 1 through September 18, 2012 were reviewed, accepted unanimously, and referred for review by the auditor.
FY 2013-14 Budget

Cab and the Board are beginning work on the new budget; no guidance has been received yet from the Selectmen. Cab noted that the employer’s NHRS contribution rate is increasing from 8.8% to 10.77% for the next biennium.
Building Report

The Woodman Room lights issue has finally been fixed. The carpets were professionally cleaned over the summer. A larger fridge was also purchased, which will make storing food for programs much easier. A larger air conditioner was also purchased for the Big Room upstairs; if it works as expected, the current undersized unit will be moved down the hallway to the Woodman Room.

Cab will check to see if the exit door for the Big Room fire escape is still sticking. The Town is currently seeking a contractor to work on the cupola; Cab will check with the Town to see if the rotting sill can be included. The Library needs a plan for disposing of its surplus furniture and shelving. Some has been sold to other libraries, but much remains. Cab will see if the metal shelving has any value as scrap. The cost to install built-in shelves in the two first floor storage closets is estimated to be $500.
MOTION (Joanne D./ Wayne E.): The Board authorized Cab to hire Bruce Perkins to install built-in shelving in the two first floor storage closets.

General Business

The Library did not have a bake sale during the recent September elections. We were missed, but are planning to be at the bigger election in November. We should remember to inform the Town Moderator if the Library plans to skip an election in the future as this will allow other community groups an opportunity to fundraise.
The Board also discussed the timing of its Silent Auction. The Board noted that businesses and individuals are often overwhelmed around Thanksgiving/ Christmas, both with requests for donations and with personal affairs. Accordingly, the consensus was that February/ March would be a better time for fundraising activities.

Cab summarized statistics for the past twelve-month period (September 2011 - August 2012). Overall circulation was up 10.2% to 11,394, almost matching the 12.1% increase in patrons coming to the library (7,402). Over half the increase in checkouts came from movies, a quarter from the print collection, and about a tenth from electronic media.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cab Vinton
Library Director
